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Public Quarterly Meeting held at St Mary’s Church Hall, The Fairway
On Wednesday 25 April 2018 8pm.

1 Police
PC Derek and PC Marie spoke at the meeting and initially listed crimes in the area from 6 Feb
to 25 April
Burglary 21, theft of motor vehicle 17, theft from shops 28, other theft 30, assault 30pedal
cycle theft 1, drug offences 4, other crimes 62.
Various points were discussed re cyclists and motor vehicles converging in parts of the area.
Residents were encouraged to contact via phone or email.
There will be a street briefing when they will be talking to all residents on the 28 April 6-7 pm
at Bergundy Court, Arland place. It was said that Bellway Homes have handed the properties
over the a Management company no name was provided. It was agreed that more CCTV was
required around the Borough both by the Council and the shop owners.

2 Apologies were received from
Sid Jackson, Teji Barnes, Vanessa Hurhangee and Steve Tuckwell

3  Previous minutes
It was pointed out that the date of the next meeting was given as 24 April and not the 25
April

4 LIDL
Sid has been in conversation with Lidl and there is further work to be done. The entry/exit
facilities were raised and Clir Kauffman said that this was being closely monitored.

5 HS2
The works for the preparation of the above is causing a severe amount of traffic chaos
around the borough.
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Traffic Congestion on Victoria Road

David Seaman read a note he had written addressed to “Mr Vice Chairman” regarding a letter
that had been written to Clir Burrows regarding vehicle congestion and road blockages. Mr
Seaman wanted to know if we had received any response other than “they are looking into
it”.

Clir Kauffman replied that the consultation re the residents parking had been completed but
there was no final decision as yet. The situation of yellow lines between Arla and the Black
Bull was discussed. The Residents Service Department are looking at the traffic issues with
the intention of doing the least damage to carry out the works required.

Clir Kauffman reported on the work on the Bridge at South Ruislip. D Knowles had met with
TFL and said “things are looking good Allan”.

SKLP

On the 4 April, Easter Saturday, the venue had been sub-let for a function with major traffic
congestion. Clir Judy Kelly has been dealing with this problem since she became a Councillor
12 years ago and the problem is still ongoing. She has spoken to Hillingdon'’s legal
department over the years and suggested that the SRRA should look at taking legal action.
This was opposed re the amount of money this would take and the fact that if Hillingdon
Council were not prepared to take this on and they had far more resources that us it was
suggested that we re-contact the Council to take this further.

Clir Judy Kelly also said that after 12 years the situation at Glebe Farm was still causing
concerns and hoped that her successor would continue to carry the baton.

There was a vote of thanks to Clir Kelly for all her hard work and support over the years.

Clir Kauffman was asked to take a look at the Polish Memorial site to see if more could be
done regarding the parking situation.

Election of Officer

Vice Chair - Sid Jackson — proposer John Davey — seconder Rick Barnes

C R S — Geoff Taylor — proposer Lynne Kauffman — seconder Sheila Jones
Treasurer — Colin Hook — proposer Allan Kauffman — seconder Frances Jones
Secretary —Jeremy - proposer Steve Graham - seconder Geoff Quantock

Treasurers Report

Reserve account £12,368.98 and the Business Current account £683.90

Nothing outstanding to date.

Copies of the Income and Expenditure Account were distributed and discussed. All was
approved with a vote of thanks being given to Colin for all his hard work and dedication.

Chief Road Steward
Geoff still has a few roads that need covering and asked for any volunteers

RAF Northolt

Jenny Hunt reported that she had attended the Community Liaison Group Meeting at the
base on the 17 April 2018. The situation of the need to resurface the runway was discussed
with no start date as yet but June this year or Spring next year were possibilities.

Dates for the 100 year celebration — 14 June Personnel and Band will march through
Uxbridge (freedom of the city) — 9 July Baton to leave Northolt and carried by various
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members of the public into London for the major celebrations on the 10 July massed bands
and RAF personnel march down The Mall with a fly past. It is hoped that a ‘picnic in the park’
celebration with be held at Dowding Park with RAF Band, guest singers, free entry. This is to
be confirmed.

Future dates — 1 September — Polish War Memorial Commemoration

7 September - Battle of Britain — RAF Northolt

AOB

Chris a member of the Church talked about a hub for the community. An open house every
Wednesday 10.30-12.30 for people who are lonely or living alone, old or young. Their carers
and anyone who would like to pop in for a chat are welcome. This is held in the Church Hall.
Clir Kauffman replied to a question on the Library site and confirmed that flats were going to
be built on the land. He also mentioned the young people’s centre which is going to house
Police, RAF cadet meetings and other groups.

39 Sheltered Housing Dwellings are going to be built on Acol Crescent and 69 Units are
coming to Bourne Court.

It was reported that a mini bus had been parked on the pavement near South Ruislip Station.
Dog fouling on Long Drive was also reported and a contact with a dog warden was suggersted

Elaine Haynes thanked the Councillors for all the support and help with the play area in Park.
Elaine was thanked for all her efforts in getting this done.

76 Members were present at the meeting
The meeting closed 9.50 pm

The next Quarterly meeting of SRRA will be held at 8pm on Wednesday 25 July 2018 at
St Mary’s Church Hall, The Fairway.



